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We have been informed that certain adverse litigants 
in a UK court have raised an issue concerning the expertise 
of Dr.  Chris Busby in the area of ionising radiation and 
its health effects and have done so in an attempt to 
preclude or limit his scientific testimony.  Dr. D. Howarth 
and Dr. S. Smith are the founding members and principals of 
Howarth & Smith.  Dr. Howarth has a B.A., M.P.P. and J.D. 
all from Harvard University.  Dr. Smith has a B.A. from 
Boston University, an M. Phil from Oxford University and a 
J.D. from the University of Virginia.  Dr. Howarth is an 
elected fellow of the American College of Trial Lawyers and 
of the International Academy of Trial Lawyers.  Dr. Smith 
is an elected fellow of the International Academy of Trial 
Lawyers (Board Member), the International Society of 
Barristers, and  the American Board of Trial Advocates.  
Dr. Smith is a member of the Board of Trustees of the 
University of Virginia Law School.  Both Dr. Howarth and 
Dr. Smith are Visiting Fellows in law at Lady Margaret 
Hall, Oxford University. 
 
       The firm of Howarth & Smith has been involved in 
cases addressing the health effects of ionizing radiation 
for over twenty five years.  The principals have lectured 
on the law and ionizing radiation at numerous legal and 
scientific conferences, including the Defense Research 
Institute, the Annual California State Bar Conference, and 
The Royal Society.  During the course of its legal work, 
the firm has retained and worked with many experts on the 
health effects of ionizing radiation, including the late 
Sir Richard Doll, Dr. Arthur Upton, chairman of the BEIR 
III  Committee, and the late Dr. Edward Radford, chairmen 
of the BEIR V Committee.  We are therefore very familiar 
with the process of qualifying experts to give court 
testimony and the political issues which can infect and 
sabotage the legal process.  Inevitably in these cases, 
large sums are at stake and powerful economic entities may 
have priorities which come into conflict with the goal of 
protecting long term public health and compensating victims 
of industrial or military exposure. 
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     The principals have consulted with and retained Dr. 
Chris Busby as an expert advisor and expert witness in 
litigation that we have managed.  We recognize that Dr. 
Busby may have scientific views which differ from certain 
other scientists, indeed that he is sometimes a minority 
public voice, at least for some period of time.  Every 
expert we have ever worked with, including Sir Richard 
Doll, experienced periods of disbelief from colleagues, and 
professional criticism.  Controversy does not and cannot 
mean that voices of legitimate scientists should be 
silenced.  Indeed, it is the discussion and debate in the 
very important forum of the courtroom, which may lead and 
has lead to public awareness and changes in laws which 
protect the public health.  It is also the place where on 
the individual or group level, citizens can petition for 
redress when they have been injured, and competent 
scientists give their opinions as to causation.  Dr. Busby 
has always used scientifically rigorous and valid 
procedures in the work he has done with our firm and in the 
public research we are aware of.  Science does not require 
infallibility, and no science could ever be presented in 
court if the standard was perfection.  However, Dr. Busby 
strives for the highest level of excellence in his work, 
which is why it has become so noted in the scientific and 
legal worlds.  Dr. Busby has been invaluable to us in the 
area of the health effects of ionizing radiation.  He has 
an encyclopaedic knowledge of the area, and has personally 
carried out significant relevant research studies.  His 
assistance to us and to the courts include advice on 
radiation epidemiology, statistical inference, the history 
of radiation and health, radiation biology of humans, 
genetic effects, laboratory cell culture and animal 
studies, exposure calculations, dispersion modelling of 
radioactivity and generally all the areas where an 
understanding of the health effects of exposure to 
radioactivity and radiation are required. We have no 
hesitation in recommending Dr. Busby as an overall expert 
in this complicated and difficult area, fully capable of 
defending his methods and opinions on proper cross 
examination.  Dr. Busby has been qualified as an expert in 
these fields of expertise in courts in the United States 
despite determined challenges to disqualify him, which 
attempts failed. 
 
Signed 
Don Howarth                                 Suzelle M. 
Smith  


